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Dated: 31st May 2020      Ref:  No: SEF/PSDU/017/2020 

 

 

 

PROGRAM SUPPORT & DEVELOPMENT UNIT (PSDU) 

 

 

CIRCULAR 

 

To,  

 

1. The Operators/Partners (All) 

 

Subject:  Closure of SEF Schools/Centers due to Covid-19.  

 

  In pursuance of School Education & Literacy Department, Government of Sindh’s 

Notification No. SO(A&T)/SELD/9(3)/2020 dated 29th May, 2020 and with the approval of the 

Competent Authority; all SEF Schools/Centers will continue to remain closed and shall not be 

reopened on 1st June, 2020 as a precautionary measure to contain the spread of Covid-19. The 

students of classes I to VIII under SEF formal stream are promoted to their next classes.  

 

2.  The date of reopening of SEF Schools/Centers will be announced keeping in view the 

situation of Covid-19 and the Government of Sindh’s advisory. 

 

 

(Abdul Kabir Kazi) 

Managing Director 

No: SEF/PSDU/017/2020                 Karachi, dated 31st May, 2020 

 

A copy is forwarded for information to: 

 

• The Secretary, School Education & Literacy Department, Government of Sindh, Karachi.  

• The Directors (All), SEF, Government of Sindh, Karachi.  

• The Program Heads (All), SEF, Government of Sindh, Karachi. 

• The Regional Heads (All), SEF, Government of Sindh, Karachi. 

• The P.S. to Managing Director, SEF, Government of Sindh, Karachi.  

 

 

 

 

 

(Mubashir Mirza) 

Assistant Director AASP / PSDU 


